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        Week Commencing Monday 14th October 2024 
 

 

Headteacher’s Update 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lost Property  
 

Each term, we have a large amount of lost property left at Student Reception, which often goes unclaimed. 
 

At the end of each term, unnamed and unclaimed belongings are disposed of and can no longer be collected. 
 

This term the deadline for collection from Student Reception is: 
 

 Wednesday 23rd October between 3:00pm – 4:00pm only. 
 

Lost property remaining unclaimed by this date will be donated to the St Laurence School Association or a  
local charity. 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK A            CALENDAR - TERM 1 

 Monday 14th October • Y7 Activity Days Mon – Weds 9:05am – 4:15pm 

• Y11 DoE Certificate Presentation 

 Tuesday 15th October  

 Wednesday 16th October  

 Thursday 17th October • 6th Form visit to Trowbridge College  

 Friday 18th October  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 

We have had some lovely feedback from the Year 7 activity days and although some of them were so 
unlucky with the weather, they seem to have enjoyed their sheep herding, farm Olympics and time to 
get to know each other better. 
 

We have also had some great feedback from prospective parents who have taken the opportunity of 
joining an open morning, with the school having to lay on a further 3 dates due to their popularity. If you 
do know of anyone with a year 6 child, the deadline for application is 31st October. 
 

Also, look out for the first edition of Connect, our school magazine. I know I would say this but it is a 
phenomenal publication, entirely student-led and highly professional. Our theme this term is “ New 
Perspectives”  
 

Thank you, Mr Farrer 
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What’s on the Menu? 
 

 

Click the link to our Catering page for information on all the different ways our  
students can enjoy healthy and nutritious meals at school: 
 

Catering | St Laurence School (st-laurence.com) 
 
 
 

 
 
Food Allergy Update  
 
 

 

https://www.st-laurence.com/catering
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Journalism and photography talk change of date  
 

The workshop with Joe McCann from Wiltshire Publications which was due to take place on Tuesday 15th October 
will now run on Tuesday 5th November. The session will take place at Connect Club in F4 3:00pm – 4:15pm.  
 

To attend students need to sign up to join the club on Bromcom. 
 

 Apologies for the inconvenience. We hope students will be able to attend on the new date. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

From: Mrs Baldwin – Outdoor Education Coordinator 
 

Year 7 Campwell Farm  - dates for the following learning groups are: 
 

• LG6 - Monday 14th  October 

• LG7 - Tuesday 15th  

• LG8 - Wednesday 16th  
 

Year 11 Bronze DofE Award Presentation - If your child has completed their Award on e-dofe, they will 
have received an email inviting them to the presentation on Monday 14th October in the Lecture Theatre. 
 

If your child has not yet received the email please contact me: helbal@st-laurence.com 
 
 

From: The Drama Department  
 

Shakespeare Schools Festival 
 

The students worked really hard at their workshop for the forthcoming production of Macbeth at the Merlin 
Theatre in Frome on Wednesday 6th November.   
 

Please note: rehearsals will every Monday and Friday after school from now on to ensure that the 
performance is ready  

 

Cast are reminded of the need to wear black clothing, including black shoes/trainers and they will need 
something tartan to show their character - a scarf, waistcoat, tie, shirt, skirt etc.  Anyone who is having 
problems sourcing any of these items should speak to Mrs Nash asap. 
 

Anyone is welcome to come and watch the performance - tickets are available directly from the Merlin 
Theatre website: Merlin Theatre : Home 
 

mailto:helbal@st-laurence.com
http://www.merlintheatre.co.uk/
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6th Form Students on Tour at the Tor 

 
Year 13 Sociology students, currently studying  
Beliefs as part of their A level, during their recent 
 visit to Glastonbury. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

From: Mrs Butterworth - Head of Psychology and Sociology 
 

For Parents/Carers of Year 13 and 12 Criminology students and Year 12 Psychology or Sociology students 
 

We have a Social Science clinic every Wednesday of Week B to help support students with their NEAs in 
Criminology. This is held in S2. It is also open to new Year 12 students who would like to build upon the work 
done so far. 
 

Students wishing to attend these clinics need to be signed up via Bromcom. 

 
For Parents/carers of A Level Psychology and Biology in Year 13 
 

We are offering a brain dissection master class to support our students. There are 30 spaces available with 
more details on Bromcom. Please encourage your son/daughter to sign up to secure their place in Term 2. 
Any questions please email Mrs Favali vanfav@st-laurence.com 

From: Careers Team – Ms Woodley and Ms Smith 
 

In the next couple of weeks, we will be launching this year's work experience programme with Year 
10 and Year 12 students.  
 

More details will appear in the Careers Newsletter next term, but please do contact us if we can 
support in any way careers@st-laurence.com 
 

mailto:vanfav@st-laurence.com
mailto:careers@st-laurence.com
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Introducing the School Chaplain 
 
Hello! 
 

My name is Dan and I am the Chaplain here at St Laurence School. This is a relatively  
new post for the school which started last September. I’m currently in school all day 
each Wednesday. 
 

What is “Chaplaincy”? Chaplaincy is becoming a feature of a growing number of state schools, 
both Church and Community. The aim is to serve the spiritual needs and  
wellbeing of the school community in a more holistic way.  
 

 
Since the onset of Covid-19 in particular, schools with Chaplains have come to appreciate their value  
even more – as a familiar and approachable presence, a trusted member of the school community, who is 
identifiable as a person of faith, available for conversations with young people and members of staff  
who need someone to talk with, share burdens and, perhaps, pray.  
 

I work in line with core national standards for educational chaplaincy, am fully trained in the school’s  
safeguarding procedures and report directly to the Headteacher. 
 
What does it look like? As Chaplain I am present in school every Wednesday, being available for  
conversations with both pupils and members of staff. I offer a variety of support in school, such as leading discussion 
groups/a Faith Space, supporting students through one-to-one and group mentoring, running 
prayer spaces for students and staff, participation in collective worship and helping with supervision duties,  
among other things.  
 

If this is something your child might be interested in, they can find me in Breathing Space every Wednesday  
or they can email chaplaincy@st-laurence.com  
 

Dan Webb 

 
 
 

 

mailto:chaplaincy@st-laurence.com
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From: Mr Blowers – Director of 6th Form 
 

Dear Parent/Carer & Students, 
 

You are warmly invited to our 6th Form Open Evening on Thursday 7th November 2024 in Trinity Hall. 
 

The format will be as follows: 
Students in Ashley, Budbury and Conigre 1-5  

Presentation from the Headteacher, Head Students & Director of 6th Form at 5pm in Trinity Hall 
where you will also receive Named Prospectuses.Then you will be invited to tour around the school 
and visit subjects to gain more information 

 
Students in Conigre 6-10, Huntingdon & Westfield:  
Presentation from the Headteacher, Head Students & Director of 6th Form at 6pm in Trinity Hall where you will also 
receive Named Prospectuses. Then you will be invited to tour around the school and visit subjects to gain more 
information 
 

Individual student letters will come home with further detailed information about the event. We look forward to 
seeing you all there. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Free Period Products Available at School 
 

The period product scheme is available to all state-maintained schools in England. It provides free period 
products to girls and women who need them in their place of study.   
 

Period products, such as pads and tampons, should be available for all who need them, when they need 
them, in order to access education.   
 

Having periods should not be a barrier to education for anyone. Making girls and women aware of the 
scheme is vital to making sure they can access period products when they are needed and to reduce the 
stigma surrounding periods. 
 

This may include, for example, where students: 

• have forgotten their own period products 

• cannot afford period products 

• have started their period unexpectedly 

 
Currently in school we have a range of free sanitary products available in the following locations for students 
to access: 
 

• Student Reception & Medical Room 

• PE Department Office 

• 6th Form Office - from Mrs Brown & Mrs Chatfield 

• Fitzmaurice Toilets - available during break and lunch  
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Fundraising for Doctors without Borders 
 

For many years now, our 6th Form Leadership Team have led on fundraising for a key charity. This year it was for 
‘Doctors without Borders’, working in Sudan as a result of the catastrophic civil war, subsequent famine and mass 
homelessness. 
 

The Team delivered a fantastic event with Limbo, Guess the Sweets, Golf Putting, Football and Netball competitions 
an amazing array of cakes to sell, Vintage clothes sale, Cup stacking, Pingpong challenge and finally, some very game 
staff who were willing to get soaked, (we were not warned about the buckets!), all for this tremendous cause.  
 

The sun shone and our students were magnificent. We raised over £300 for this charity and once again our 6th form 
demonstrated what an altruistic and collaborative team they are.  
 

Huge thanks to all the 6th Form who led events, and all the students that attended. It is these events that show the 
exceptional qualities of both our 6th Form leaders, and those who supported the event, and I am immensely proud of 
them. 
 

 

From: The PE Team 
 

As part of the weekly bulletin, we will be giving updates of sporting results and upcoming fixtures.  
Congratulations to all students involved.  
 

Results 
 

Rugby 
 

Year 11 vs Corsham – St Laurence 25 Corsham 10 
 
 

Football 
U14s Girls Football vs JOG – St Laurence 2 JOG 7  

 

 
Upcoming Fixtures 
 

Tuesday 15th October 
Year 9 Rugby vs JOG (Away, due to return at approx. 5:30pm) 
 

Wednesday 16th October 
Year 7 Rugby vs JOG (Home) 
 

Thursday 17th October 
Year 8 Rugby vs JOG (Away, due to return at approx. 5:30pm) 
 

Tuesday 22nd October 
U14s Girls Football vs JOG (Home) 
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ST LAURENCE  

WOMEN’S FOOTBALL 
TEAM 
Years 10,11,12 & 13 
THURSDAYS AFTER SCHOOL WITH MR BLOWERS  

Meet at 3:00pm in the changing rooms 

Please bring football boots 
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Online Safety  
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  Community News 
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